
Dear guest
Novel coronavirus is transmitted through drop-
lets from cough and sneeze or through physical 
contact such as handshake and hug.

Together, we reduce the risk of infection by fol-
lowing the given advice:

Wash your hands often 
or use hand sanitiser 

– always when you arrive 
and before you leave.

Cough or sneeze 
into your sleeve 

– not into your hands.

Avoid handshakes 
and hugs 

as far as possible.

Touch as few things 
as possible during your visit. 

This applies tabletops, 
door handles etc.

Keep your distance 
to the people 
around you.

If you on the day of our meeting have any symptoms of 
disease, please let us reschedule or arrange an online me-
eting instead.


